

Saint Patrick's Catholic Church

2nd **Sunday of Ordinary Time** 17th January 2021 Octave of Prayer for Christian Unity



Torre Road, Leeds, LS9 7QL 0113 2482851
Parish Priest: Rev. Canon Eugene McGillycuddy
Email: office.stpatrick.leeds@dioceseofleeds.org.uk
Website: www.stpatrickschurchleeds.org.uk

| MASS TIMES | | |
|----------------------------|---------|-------------------------------|
| Sunday 17 th | 10.00am | Neyole & Larisa Birthday Mass |
| Monday 18th | | Ralf Grill |
| Tuesday 19th | 9.30am | Mavis Foote |
| Wednesday 20 th | | Fr David Barry Golden |
| | | Jubilee Mass |
| Thursday 21st | | Feast of St Agnes, |
| | | Virgin & Martyr |
| | 9.30am | Maira Dempsey 90th |
| | | Birthday Mass |
| Friday 22 nd | | Bill Snelson |
| Saturday 23 rd | 6.00pm | Nancy Byrne |

Due to the rate of increase in Covid cases, I will only have two public Masses during the week, Tuesday and Thursday. Please can you remember to leave Church as soon as is possible and not to gather in groups as we don't want the Church to close due to laws not being adhered to. Thank you

Thank you for your very generous offerings and contributions to the Church

Lately Dead

We pray for all who have died recently especially Nancy Byrne, Mavis Foote, Moya Foody **Baptisms**

Baptisms will be deferred until the current restrictions have been lifted.

Thought for the Week

May you be poor in misfortune, rich in blessings, slow to make enemies, and quick to make friends.

But rich or poor, quick or slow, may you know nothing but happiness from this day forward.

FAQ

Q1) Are our churches affected by the 'lockdown' introduced by the government in England from 5th January?

Churches are able to be open during the 'lockdown' for the communal celebration of Mass or private prayer. However, this will be dependent upon local circumstances and some churches may need to close for public worship if there are insufficient stewards available to provide the mitigating measures needed for the safe opening of the buildings and premises. Similarly, if for any reason an individual priest is unable to celebrate Mass due to the pandemic, then it may not be possible for a church in every parish to be open. At all times we should be diligent in the use of face-coverings, hand sanitisation and social distancing (face – hands – space); these remain the most effective ways to enable everyone to attend Mass safely. Strict social distancing must be maintained in our churches between members of different households1 or support bubbles2 at all times.

Q2) Can I still have my child baptised?

During this current 'lockdown', the request for a child's baptism should be deferred until the current restrictions have been lifted and a suitable future date can be arranged for the celebration. An exception to this will be when the Sacrament of Baptism needs to be administered to a child (or adult) who is in danger of death.

Q3) Can I still get married in church?

Under the government's current Covid-19 regulations, weddings can only take place in 'exceptional circumstances' and is restricted to a maximum of 6 people (excluding the priest or deacon celebrant). An exceptional circumstance is where "one of those getting married is seriously ill and not expected to recover or is to undergo debilitating treatment or life-changing surgery".

- 1 A household is a person or a group of people who live together in the same accommodation.
- 2 A support bubble is an exclusive close support network between two households. It means you can have close

contact with that household as if they were members of your own. From 2nd December, you can form a support

bubble with another household, if at least one has:

- only one adult; (including a household where any children are under the age of 18)
- only one adult carer (i.e., living with any additional adult(s) in the household that have a disability and require

continuous care)

- a child under 1 (regardless of how many other adults are in the household); or
- a child under 5 with a disability that requires continuous care (regardless of how many other adults are in the

household)

Q4) Can funerals still take place in church?

Yes. However, under the government's current Covid-19 regulations, the number of people able to attend a funeral Mass or funeral service is restricted to a maximum of 30 people (excluding the priest or deacon celebrant). The number of people able to attend the Vigil of Prayer and reception of the body into church associated with the funeral is limited to the members of one household or support bubble.

Q5) Is the number of people able to attend Mass being restricted?

Under the government's current Covid-19 regulations, the maximum number of people who can go to a communal celebration of Mass is determined by its approved safe maximum capacity number; this is established by its size, seating arrangements and social distancing requirements. This means that our churches do not hold as many people during the restrictions of the pandemic as they would do otherwise. You should contact your local parish to find out what, if any, arrangements there are in place which might require you to 'register' your intention to attend a particular Mass or other liturgical service. This registration will only be required to ensure that the safe capacity of the church is not exceeded.

Q6) Do I need to wear a face-covering to go to church?

Yes. Under the government's current instructions, all those who are attending churches must wear a face-covering unless they are exempt from doing so as specified by the government. This is for the good of all who gather in the church for Mass as it is an enclosed public space where there are people from differing households who they do not normally meet. People attending a church should bring a face covering with them.